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September 3, 2013
Dear Parents/Guardians,

Welcome to the 2014-2015 school year! It is with great pleasure that we greet all our returning students as well as the many students just starting at Deer Park for the first time. We hope that everyone had a wonderful, refreshing summer and is ready for an exciting year of new learning and experiences.  The staff and administration at Deer Park wish to thank all of our parents for the efforts they put forth in preparing their children for school this year and we look forward to working closely with you on school events.  
For those of you who are new to Deer Park, the purpose of the newsletter is to provide families with information updates and to highlight some of the events on our monthly calendar.   Our intent is to provide you with the most up-to-date information that we have at our disposal.  We realize that schedules sometimes change and ask for your understanding and flexibility when these changes occur.  Our newsletter is an electronic one that is posted on our school website and emailed out directly to you.  Please sign up for our Newsletter on our school website listed on the header above or at curriculum night on one of our school computers.
We look forward to providing challenging curriculum and extracurricular opportunities for all our students throughout the year.

Deer Park teachers have been working hard getting their rooms and programs ready for the new year.  We are looking forward to our Curriculum Night on Thursday September 11, 2014 from 6:30-8:00 p.m This is an opportunity meet our staff, and to hear presentations from homeroom and rotary teachers and learn about our Deer Park School Association.  We look forward to seeing everyone at this great event.
Below we have listed our entry, lunch and dismissal times for grade 1 to 8 students.

8:50 a.m. Entry

8:55-11:35 a.m. Morning classes (10:38-10:48 a.m. recess for grades 1 to 6)

11:35 a.m.-12:35 p.m. LUNCH

12:35 -12:40 p.m. Entry 

12:40-3:25 p.m. Afternoon classes (2:18-2:28 p.m. recess for grades 1 to 6)

12:40-3:15 pm   Afternoon classes for Grade 7/8
Kindergarten day is now a full day program with a start time of 9:05 and end time of 3:05.  There is no recess for kindergarten, but lunch will be from 11:35-12:35.
Student and School Safety

Supervision in the building and yard begins at 8:40a.m.  After school, Senior School supervision ends at 3:30 and for Junior School 3:45p.m.  For safety, students should not be left on school property without an adult before 8:40 a.m. or after 3:45 p.m.

Parents should contact our Safe Arrival program at 393 8420 before 8:30 a.m. if they know their child will be absent.

It is essential that you let the office know if you are picking up your child during the school day.  Older students who leave the school for appointments are required to present a written and signed note from their parents and sign in/out at the office.

According to Ministry policy, all visitors are expected to report to the office and sign the Visitors Book.  We appreciate your cooperation in ensuring the safety of students. 
Parking and Drop-offs

We ask parents, in the spirit of safety for all children, to use the Heath Street turnaround to drop off and pick up students.  There is 5 minute parking for parents who need to come into the school briefly.  Thank you for your assistance.  If you plan to park in the parking lot you will need a Deer Park sticker to avoid being ticketed. They are available in the main office.
Lunchroom 

There is also a separate  lunch letter that has gone home. For Grades 1-6 students are expected to either be at school for lunch or at home.  They can either bring their lunch or participate in the hot lunch program.  If you want your Grade 6 child to buy their lunch somewhere in the neighborhood on occasion, please send them to school with a note on that day.
Forms

Enclosed in our Opening Day package you will find several different forms. Please attempt to return all forms to your homeroom teacher in the enclosed envelope by Monday September 8th.

New Staff 

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome new staff to Deer Park:   Ms Beale will be reprising her role in Music/Drama/Dance upon her return to Deer Park. Mr. Jamieson will be joining us in the capacity of Grade 1 teacher, Mr. Banton will be joining us in the capacity of Grade 5 teacher.  Mr. Browne will be joining us in the capacity of primary PHE and Intensive support teacher.  Mr. Tobe will be rejoining us during Mr. Newman’s leave as a Grade 3 teacher and Mr. Boetelho will be joining us during Ms Jong’s leave as our Grade 7 and visual arts teacher. 

Update on Attendance/enrollment verification/possibility of school reorganization:

As we continue to receive new registration and verify students leaving our school it is possible that some reorganization of classes will take place in early September. Class changes will only occur based on class sizes. If changes occur, families will be notified prior to class reassignment.



                     

Future Newsletters
In the past Deer Park has been sending out Newsletter and other information electronically via email distribution and would like to continue doing so in the future.  However we are no longer able to use our existing recipient list. Canada’s Anti-Spam Legislation (CASL) came into effect on July 1, 2014. Under the legislation, anyone (including teachers, principals, trustees, central staff, etc.) who sends an electronic message that encourages participation in a commercial activity must do the following:1. Obtain the consent of the recipient 
2. Provide identification information about the sender 
3. Provide an unsubscribe option so recipients can remove themselves from the list
TDSB needs to hold onto this information centrally and will email the school the names of parents/guardians who would like to receive newsletters and school related information from us.  To get onto this list you would need to go to the following site and sign up: https://surveys.tdsb.on.ca/index.php?r=survey/index/sid/412281/lang/en You must check the box for School commercial electronic messages (fun fairs, field trips, pizza lunches)  We will have the school computers in most classrooms and in the library for curriculum night set to this page if you have not already signed up on this new site from home.  The link is also available on the school website.
D.P.S.A. – Deer Park School Association
Our first meeting is in our Library on September 15th from 6:45- 8:00 p.m. Babysitting is provided in our cafeteria. We look forward to welcoming new members as we review school programs and fundraising priorities and activities for year.
Playground News:  A lot has happened over the summer with the Deer Park playground revitalization project.  This summer, our DPSA co-chair, Christol Connoly, Trustee Shelley Laskin, our Superintendent Sandra Tondat and Principal Bill Waldman met with City Councilor Josh Matlow to discus the project.  Thanks to Josh Matlow’s tremendous support, the city of Toronto has committed $300000 towards our dream of a new and accessible playground.  That puts our total fundraising.  The Toronto Eglinton Rotary club has also committed a huge $36000 towards one of the key play structures. That brings our total up to nearly $400000 towards our goal of $500000 for phase 1.
From the Performing Arts Department
Music Drama Dance Happenings!

Welcome back to all students, to what will hopefully be an inspiring, creative year at Deer Park! As many of you know, I am back after a two-year parental leave, and am excited to be teaching some former students (whom I am hoping to be able to recognize!), as well as getting to know many new students.  
MDD Website

The website is in the early stages of design, but currently you will find lots of extra-curricular info posted, and I will be adding details of the MDD program as the year progresses.  This year I am teaching grades one to three music, and grades seven and eight music, drama and dance.  
http://teacherweb.com/ON/DeerParkPublicSchool/MDD
Extra-Curriculars
Many will be starting next week; students who wish to participate are asked to regularly check the website and/or the MDD bulletin board in the foyer of the 2nd floor hallway for details regarding rehearsals and meetings.  

MDD Extra-Curriculars: Weekly Schedule
(Not including Special Events/Extra Rehearsals, Etc.)
	TIME
	MONDAY
	TUESDAY
	WEDNESDAY
	THURSDAY
	FRIDAY

	LUNCH
	CREW
	SINGERS

(ROOM 208)
	DANCERS (GYM) / 

THEATRE DP

(JANUARY TO MAY)
	CREW 

SotM Set-UP

(when applicable)
	THEATRE DP

(JANUARY TO MAY)

	3:20-3:50
	
	MDD 

‘OPEN PLAY’

(ROOM 200 OR 208)
	MDD MANAGERS

(RM 200/208/GYM)
	
	


I look forward to meeting many of you on Curriculum Night; you are welcome to check out Rooms 200 and 208.  Thanks for your interest in the PERFORMING ARTS at Deer Park!

The MDD website can be found on the main school website or at: http://teacherweb.com/ON/DeerParkPublicSchool/MDD
Ms. Bryanna Beale

Classy Curriculum:

Welcome all new and returning Panthers! HPE classes start with a strong fitness focus as we strive to achieve our collective goals of improving Beep Test (MVO2) scores and running for 25-30 minutes without stopping. Attached is the HPE Syllabus for Gr. 7&8 students for information on student assessment and evaluation and our roadmap for the entire year. The stylish, new HPE uniforms are available for purchase the first day back: $15 for shorts and $15 for a t-shirt. This year’s design is turning heads in all the fashion jungles worldwide – PROWL & POUNCE! Students can bring cash or cheque (made out to Deer Park Public School) to Mr. Mann in class or at the start of lunch. A reminder that gym uniforms are mandatory for all Gr. 7&8 students for hygiene purposes, identification, and awesome school spirit. Time to rock the Den! 

Sports Shorts:

Extra-Curricular sports start right away. For all students Gr. 4-8, cross-country practice will occur at the start of lunch on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays. The first TDESAA qualifying meet (against other schools) is on Tuesday, October 7 @ Ashbridges Bay (drivers needed). All grades can participate in this event. The South Conference Finals are on Monday, October 20 for Gr. 3-8 also at Ashbridges Bay while the City Championships are TBA. *Note: The Conference Final and City Final meets are performance-pending meaning student-athletes must qualify. Deer Park will also participate in the Terry Fox Run on September 24 (during school time) which is a great chance to be active for a worthy cause! Specific practice times and dates for ALL teams can be found here (times are subject to change and students are responsible for updates): http://deerparkhpe.wikispaces.com/SPORTS
Intramurals:
Intramurals start at the end of September for all students. Students are competing against each other in a fun, inclusive, and dynamic atmosphere representing their HOUSES (Red, Blue, Green, Yellow). At the Student-of-the-Month assembly on Oct 30, we will see which House has the strongest participation spirit and there is even a trophy awarded at the end of the year for the top overall House (Way to go Red House from 2013)! Remember that every lunch hour features outdoor games, running opportunities, intramural sports led by our ACERS. This is a great chance to be active, have fun, and support your house! There are many opportunities to keep active at Deer Park and all students are encouraged to take full advantage. Check the “haps” out here: http://deerparkhpe.wikispaces.com/The+Haps+At+Deer+Park
Leadership:

The first SOTM (Student of the Month) Awards Assembly is on Thursday, October 30 in the Den starting @ 1:00pm – parents are invited. It will feature a celebration of the character education theme of RESPECT and some very special students from each class (Gr. 1-8) can win the coveted SOTM Award! ACE Applications for Gr. 7&8 will be distributed mid-September for those Panther-leaders looking to give back to the school community, earn their volunteer hours, and be part of something truly special. You get a cool hoodie and a chance to participate in some cool school-wide events. But you must be a good Deer Park citizen and an even better leader as not everyone will be taken this year (see Mr. Mann for details)! Students are also reminded that they can earn points for their contribution to the school (“Be Rewarded for Being Involved”)! For a full explanation of ACE, Student of the Month, and the Deer Park Points System, check out the leadership section on the aforementioned website: http://deerparkhpe.wikispaces.com/LEADERSHIP+%26+AWARDS
Health Fun Facts:
In this section we offer some great Health tips for you to practice at home. Of course, the start of the school year tends to be a bit chaotic in terms of prep time in the mornings etc., but sending students with money every day to purchase fast food can be problematic. It is much healthier (and less expensive) to bring a lunch prepared with foods from home. The trick is to prepare the lunch the night before or earlier in the morning. Students who purchase fast-food on a daily basis are prone increased levels of obesity, lower cardio-vascular fitness, and apathy. Furthermore, buying lunch and snacks is a dangerous habit that is difficult to change as students continue through high school. Despite the many local restaurants around Deer Park (and later – North Toronto & Northern Secondary Schools), students are encouraged to make healthy choices at lunch – your afternoons will be more enjoyable and your heart will thank-you. 

*A reminder to any and all students who would like to contribute a Healthy Fun Fact for the next Newsletter to see Mr. Mann. You can earn points and win a prize, not to mention being an accomplished author!

September Dates
11-Curriculum Night 
15-Gr. 7/8 Team building trip to Green Acres

15-Parent Council Meeting
18 – School Photo Day
22 – QSP Magazine drive assembly

24-Terry Fox Run

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________

William Waldman, Principal
Chris Gorczynski, Vice-Principal

